
Newsletter 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 
As you will all be aware, on Wednesday 23rd 

November, Montem Academy was visited by 

OFSTED. 

 
The Ofsted inspectors spent two full days, 

observing numerous lessons, after school clubs 

and watching the pupils interact with each other 

at lunchtime.  They also spent time speaking with 

class teachers and Senior Leaders.   

 
We are delighted that many of our pupils were 

able to share their personal views of our school, 

as were so many parents. This enabled the 

inspectors to positively reflect on all that the 
school does to ensure your children achieve well 

and enjoy their time with us in a safe and secure 

environment.  
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Windsor Garden Official Opening  

 
We were very pleased to welcome Admiral Sir James Perowne KBE, Governor of Windsor Castle, to our school on 

Thursday 17th November to officially open our Windsor Garden. 

 

Built with the help of kind donations from the Friends of Montem, our Windsor Garden offers a unique and tranquil 
outdoor space full of beautiful plants and wonderful òlionó themed fountains.  Despite the weather, we were all 

treated to a lovely rendition of Garry Barlowõs òSingó by our choir followed by a scrumptious cream tea. 

 

Admiral Sir James Perowne told us after the event òIt was truly amazing to see the work, fundraising and effort that had 

gone into creating such a beautiful and impressive space.  It was a privilege to come and formally open the garden, and to meet 

the people whose involvement made it all happen.  They are a wonderful group of whom I am sure you are rightly proud.  I was 

particularly impressed by the confidence of the children I met, and the art work the school had done to illustrate òBritish 

Values.ó One hears so many negative things about our schools in the media, and it was a real tonic to visit one that has such a 

great happy atmosphere and such positive children and parents.ó  

The children were the real stars and a credit not 

only to the school but to you as parents (and to 

the wider community).   Their behaviour and 

attitudes to learning were exemplary; they made 

me feel very proud to be the Principal of such a 

wonderful school.   

 
I would like to say thank you to you all for your 

support and belief in the school over the past 

three years.  Throughout that time we have all 

worked extremely hard and the journey has been 

an extremely rewarding one - we can see the 

positive benefits of this throughout the school.  

 
The full report will be made available to you very 

shortly and I am sure you will all be happy with 

the outcome. 

 

Ms A. Probert 

Principal 
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Year 6 - Globe Theatre Trip  
 

Jacques, from William Shakespeareõs As You Like It, famously remarked, òAll the worldõs a stageó, and this 

was certainly the case for Year 6 children here at Montem! Earlier in November, the children and staff 

embarked upon a first for the Academy- a trip to the world-famous Globe Theatre in London.  

 
From the moment they arrived, they were enthralled by perhaps the most renowned of all of Shakespeareõs 

works- Macbeth. After a tour of the Globe itself, the children literally tried their hand at òtreading the 

boardsó and had the opportunity to take centre stage and speak some of Macbethõs most well-known lines!  

 

The children (and teachers) 

were then treated to a drama 

workshop led by several of the 

Globeõs elite professional actors 

and at the end of the day had 

almost become experts in 17th century 

English- a great day enjoyed by all! 

Year 4 - òFantastic Mr Foxó Cinema Trip 
 

This term, Year 4 have been focussing on Roald Dahlõs stories and so we were really excited to learn that the Empire Cinema in Slough 

would be showing a special screening  of òFantastic Mr Fox.ó 

 

Following a short walk to the cinema the children (and teachers) enjoyed a really fun adaptation 
of this Roald Dahl classic which follows the exploits of Mr Fox (voiced by George Clooney) who 

after 12 years of bucolic bliss, breaks a promise to his wife (voiced by Meryl Streep) and raids the 

farms of their human neighbours, Boggis, Bunce and Bean. Giving in to his animal instincts 

endangers not only his marriage but also the lives of his family and their animal friends. When the 

farmers force Mr. Fox and company deep underground, he has to resort to his natural craftiness 

to rise above the opposition.  

 

It was a very enjoyable production which brought some of Roald Dahlõs most famous characters 

to life on the big screen.  The children were very well behaved on the way too and from the 

cinema - a real credit to the school. 

 

Well done Year 4 

Reception trip to Langley Park  
 
Reception children were really excited about our trip to Langley Park. We were able to explore the beautiful surroundings and the children 

were in awe of the autumnal colours that provided the landscape with a magical quality. We enjoyed exploring the different pathways and 

collecting leaves and other natural materials, with which they created pictures on our return to school.  Many of the children spotted 

Windsor Castle in the distance and wondered how far it was from our location.  

 
The visit enabled the children to experience 

outdoor learning at its best and they were all 
very tired on our return!  
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Montem Academy Art Projects  

Year 6 - Over the last couple of weeks, Year 6 has been producing artwork inspired by the 

Arctic.  With its long and unforgiving winters, spectacular aurora borealis, delicate flora and, 

of course, the solidary polar bear, the Arctic provides a wealth of ideas for beautiful art.  

We all started off by studying and recreating paintings of famous Canadian artist, Ted 

Harrison.  From there on, some of us created polar bears filled with geometric shapes and 

Intuit-style etchings using hot and cold colours.  While others had to put up with the 

somewhat unpleasant smell of masking fluid in creating the delicate Greenland Cotton 

Grass, the rest of us learnt how paint can be manipulated by using salt, cotton and a plastic 

bag.  Whichever activity we have tackled, we have all revelled in seeing how powder paint, 

oil pastels and chalk can be used to create stunningly atmospheric landscapes.   

Year 5 - As part of our cultural art project, the children in Year 5 have been transported, through their 

imagination, to the Brazilian Rainforest. Each class has embarked upon a different art project so that we can 

produce an artistic interpretation of what can be found in Brazil. As a year group we have used a range of 

skills to manipulate different materials to represent things from nature and some artefacts found in the 

region. These skills range from collage, 3D modelling, use of clay, construction from card and paper, printing 

and sewing. Some children have considered how to recreate the four levels of a rainforest to produce a 

diorama (3 dimensional picture). The children, through research and watching video clips, considered what 

may be found in these levels, and using paint, paper, different materials and a lot of glue, have transformed 

four boxes into a multileveled, three dimensional section of the rainforest, carefully considering how to 

show the foliage, animals and natural environment such as rivers and waterfalls.  Others have used fabric and 

thread to sew together felt frogs; others clay and tiles with acrylic paint to recreate tribal masks. Some have 

used paper and other materials such as pipe cleaners to create creatures that would live in the rainforest 

and there has also been the opportunity to learn how to make printing tiles for block printing! It has been 

fantastic to watch the children grow in confidence using the different materials creatively and enjoy not only 

the process but the end product that they have made! 

Year 4 - For Art, the children in Year 4 have been learning about India and aspects of Indian culture.  In 4 Chestnut, the children have 

been busy carefully creating prints based upon a childrenõs story from India, using cutting 

tools on lino block.  In 4 Hazel, the children spent some time learning about the 

significance of elephants in India, and are creating their own beautifully decorated Indian 

elephant on silk using gutta and fabric paint. In 4 Sycamore and 4 Ebony, the children 

have been working on various art projects, including; moulding hanging elephant heads 

out of clay, using various art techniques to create a piece inspired by the Taj Mahal, in 

addition to, crating beautifully coloured banyan tree using pastels.  All of the Year 4 

classes have also explored using felt to create colourful Indian bell totas.  In Year 4 we 

have enjoyed learning about India!   

 
The children have learnt what it means to be an artist, through sketching and trial and 

error, before finally finishing their masterpieces! 

Year 3 - As part of the schools cultural Art project Year 3 have focused on Art from Africa. The children have thoroughly enjoyed this 

unit and have not only had the opportunity to enhance their artistic skills, but to learn about a completely new culture. Throughout the 

year group each class took on a different project. 

 

3 Magnolia focused on block printing. They drew beautiful African designs onto 

polyfoam, which they then stamp printed onto fabric, using a variety of colours. Haider 

Wisam, from the class stated 'I enjoyed completing the block printing because I have 

not done anything like this in Art before.' 

 

3 Elder created ostrich water carriers through papier mache. They used balloons to 

create the shape of the water carriers, which they covered with paper and painted 

white and drew a range of landscape designs. 

 

3 Willow drew a variety of African Masks. They then used foam to add colour to their 

masks and show off the beautiful patterns and colours we see in African masks. Sheza 

Muntaha said "I really enjoyed creating the African masks because I liked cutting and 

sticking the different foam shapes and making my work as colourful as possible." 

 

3 Olive designed tin foil art, where they used a range of materials to draw a variety of African patterns that we see on African clothing 

and jewellery. Damian Jekot said "It was enjoyable because I liked drawing colourful patterns on the tinfoil." 
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Montem Academy Art Projects Continued  

Reception Pyjama Party  
 

During the evening of Friday 11th November the Reception Team held 

Montemõs first ever pyjama party.  

 

Forty four children returned to school in their pyjamas to experience being 

at school in the dark. As part of our Light and Dark Topic, the children were 

invited back to experience being at school in the dark when they would 

ordinarily be at home.  

 

We explored outside with our torches before returning to class where we 

read Peace at Last by torchlight, before enjoying hot chocolate and cookies 

whilst watching the Julia Donaldson DVD of òRoom on the Broomó ð our 

Talk 4 Writing focus text.  

 

A great time was had by all and the children were all exhausted after their 

torchlight adventures.   

 
 

Year 2 - Japanese Art  

 
Year 2 have produced a magnificent exhibition of Art from the Japanese culture.  We used glue, 

salt and paint to create various fish designs of different colours.  We also made silhouette 

paintings where we used our skills of shading and blending paints to make 

different effects in background scenery.  The children also made their 

own cherry blossom trees using different resources to create different 

effects.  We had great 

fun practicing and 

experimenting with 

some of the commonly 

used skills for Japanese 

artistry. 

Year 1 - Aboriginal Art  

 

During Autumn 2 Year 1 have been looking at artwork inspired by Australia and in particular 

aboriginal art from the past.  Aboriginal artwork was once used to pass messages so every piece 

of work has an interesting story. 

 

Throughout the year group the children started to learn about aboriginal art by first sketching 

their ideas and then developing their ideas to make excellent finished products.  The children 

also learnt new art skills and how to be patient completing difficult work. 

 

Some of the work the children completed was: 

wooden frames, boomerangs, painting different sea life 

animals and sewing. 

 

Well done year 1, we are very proud of you and the 

care you took over your work. 


